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ERIC G. STEWART AWARD 
Is Hereby Awarded To: 

Holly Tsur 

In Recognition of Her Outstanding Commitment  

To the Preservation of Forest Grove’s History 
 

The Forest Grove Historic Landmarks Board has chosen to bestow the 2022 Eric G. 
Stewart Award to Holly Tsur. Holly Tsur has been an extremely valuable member of the 
Forest Grove Historic Landmarks Board, where she served for 13 years.  The Board is 
pleased to be awarding her for her outstanding efforts to help preserve the architectural 
treasures of Forest Grove.   

Holly Tsur was appointed to the Historic Landmarks Board in September of 2009 and 
served as Chair from 2015 to 2020.  Her guidance as chairwoman ensured the board 
carefully followed “Roberts Rules of Order” in meetings as well as email communication 
policies.  Her professional expertise in preparing contracts, documents, handouts, and 
mailings enabled the Board to be more professional in all written correspondence.   

Her continued efforts to encourage cross-training of all board positions enabled all 
members to become more knowledgeable and to gain new experiences.  Her positive 
encouragement and tireless devotion to the Board helped all members to excel. 

Her loving restoration of one of Forest Groves most iconic historic homes, The Smith-
Scholfield House, an 1860s Second Empire/Queen Anne home, exemplified her love of 
and devotion to Forest Grove’s beautiful historic homes.  It is clear this was an effort by 
a passionate person who cares deeply about our town’s history. 

We applaud the work of Holly Tsur and her dedication to preserve, promote and advocate 
for Forest Grove’s irreplaceable historic sites and assets for the cultural, economic, and 
educational benefits of everyone. 

 

 


